Minutes of the meeting of the Richmond and Barnes Deanery Synod
Wednesday 23rd January 2013

23 members were present, 15 apologies were conveyed (see attendance book).

1. & 2.
Prayers were led by Jenny Stride, Churchwarden of Holy Trinity,Richmond who 
also welcomed the Synod.

3. The Reverend Dr. Sue Clarke gave a presentation on Spirituality and Ageing.  The question and answer session that followed was a lively debate.  Keith Hutchinson brought the debate to a close by proposing that we conduct a survey amongst the elderly in the churches in the Deanery similar to that conducted by Sue in the Streatham Deanery.  This proposal was agreed by the Synod.  Keith moved a vote of thanks to Sue for her excellent presentation which was applauded by the Synod.

4. The minutes of the Deanery Synod on 15th October were agreed.

5. The Finance Report was given by the Treasurer, Veronica Willoughby.  The balance at the bank was currently £67.40.  The expenditure since the last report £643.18,( Area Dean’s expenses, £30.00 for office services to St. Peter’s, Petersham, £60.00 Lay Chair’s expenses at the National Deanery Conference.)  Veronica thanked all the parishes for their prompt contributions in the past. Mike Springate reported that deaneries would be receiving a grant of £500.00 towards expenses this year.  
6. Notices 
7. AOB.  The Area Dean reported that, since the debate on Women in the Episcopate in November, there has been a great deal of comment.


Some of the Synod would have seen the message the previous day from Paul Edelin (one of our five Lay representatives on the Diocesan Synod).


Paul had asked that this Synod consider sending a motion to the next Diocesan Synod concerning the rescinding of the Act of Synod.  The Area Dean had checked and we could not do this as the motion had not been placed on the Agenda in advance.  However, the Area Dean had been able to give Paul the information that the Diocesan Synod would be discussing next steps in the process to include women in the Episcopate at its next meeting.

So that our Diocesan Synod members were well informed on the views of Synod members  on the Women Bishops debate, the Area Dean had agreed with Paul to ask members to send their  opinions by email by the end of January, so that the responses could be collated for circulation to the five lay and ordained members.
8. Area Dean’s Notices 
(a) Synod members were asked to take note of “The Strategy for Ministry” document on the internet, and in “Bridge” magazine.The Strategy is about Renewal and Growth in the ministry of all. Action at Deanery level is a key part of the Strategy .
There will be a working group in this (and every) deanery to produce a draft plan for Mission. In Richmond and Barnes we hope that we will have a draft that the Synod will discuss in October.

The constitution of the Deanery Pastoral and  Mission Working Group has been decided by the Diocese.  It will include three lay people and three ordained people including the Area Dean and Lay Chair plus our two representatives on the Archdeaconry Mission and Pastoral Committee.  Following  our preliminary discussions Mike Springate, Lay Chair,  and I have confidence that the six members will represent the geographical spread of the Deanery.

(b) The Area Dean was delighted that we have 19 Sunday School Leaders meeting for a training course run by the Diocese at Hickey’s Almshouses Chapel on the morning of February 2nd.

(c) There will be a Safeguarding Course on the morning of Saturday 20th April kindly hosted by St. John the Divine Church, Richmond.  The course will be delivered by Jill Sandham the Diocesan Safeguarding Officer.  People who wish to register need to contact via the St. Peter’s email (st.peters.petersham@googlemail.com)  to register, places are limited.

(d) The next Synod will include as a major item the continuing of the sharing of our plans for Mission in the parishes.  At our last meeting in Barnes we heard from half of the parishes about their plans for Mission and how they are intending to support Bishop Christopher’s Mission to continue the growth of Faith, Hope and Love in their churches.  On May 1st we hope to hear from the other 7 churches.
(e) The Area Dean thanked  Robert Cowham for setting up a website for the Deanery of Richmond and Barnes.  We will send you the address, please add it to your favourites bar.

The Meeting ended with prayer at 8.59pm 
Here is the Deanery website address:-

www.RichmondAndBarnesDeanery.org.uk/synod/
(Capitalisation for convenience of reading and not necessary if typing address into your browser)

in particular -  http://richmondandbarnesdeanery.org.uk/synod/ 

which is intended to be the home page for Synod members

From the last talk the slides are uploaded as follows:-

http://richmondandbarnesdeanery.org.uk/66-a-christian-response-to-ageing-and-mortality/ 
Robert Cowham would welcome suggestions to contentand other feedbackfrom members

His e mail is  :-  robert@cowham.org
